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Comments: I support the proposed action, Alternative A, because it removes over 224,000 acres from potential

oil, gas, and hardrock mineral development for 20 years, protecting the natural resources and economy of the

Thompson Divide and Gunnison basin.

 

Tourism and agriculture have had incredibly positive impacts on neighboring communities and Western

Colorado, and economic studies have shown these industries provide  far more jobs in the impacted counties

than mining. Grazing, hunting and fishing, and other recreation specific to the Thompson Divide amounts to $30

million dollars annually.

 

The withdrawal prevents mining in an area that hosts 84 occupied river miles of Colorado River cutthroat habitat,

63.2 miles of stream that have been designated as Outstanding Waters, primary habitat for the federally

threatened Canada lynx, and critical migration areas and winter concentration areas for deer and elk.

 

Approximately 14,584 acres of Colorado Roadless Areas in the GMUG have potential for future oil and gas

exploration and development because these areas are currently available for leasing and do not have a no-

surface occupancy stipulation. The proposed 20 year withdrawal would help keep roads out of these areas by

foreclosing oil and gas development in those areas.

 

Please move forward with the proposed action, Alternative A. 


